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Harbor Area Model ‘A’ Club  

Upcoming Club Picnic  
 
 Harbor Club is having our picnic (and 

mini meeting) on Saturday, September 18th 

at Torrance Park 9am to 2pm. 

 The Board voted to pay for club 

members lunch at the picnic. Members will be 

contacted to select food choice. 

2   Wayne’s Words — Swap meet info 
3 Birthdays/Anniversaries 
3   Editor’s Corner— Model A restart! 
4   Club merchandise 
4 Caffeine Cruisers— El Segundo Car show  
5 Business meeting notes (On virus hold) 
5   Harbor Clubs tools for check out 

6   Tech Tips— Mechanics gloves 
7 Touring with Elaine— Wounded 

 Warriors car show 
8 MAFFI News— More Warrior pics 
9  History article 
10   Lawn Art—Swap meet info 
11   Our Advertising Friends 
12   Officer List & Mailing Info 

Next Board Meeting  
 
We have been meeting at Al’s  
Garage at 9:30AM.The next 

meeting is Saturday,  
September 25th 

Model A Tours & Local Shows 
TOURS 

What fun events are just around the corner? 

Peek inside at Elaine’s article for the scoop!      

Sat Sept 11th. Westchester Elks Car Show,  

 9am—3pm. 8025 W. Manchester. PDR 90293 

   Sat Sept 11th . All Ford Car Show & Swap meet 

     Old Town Orcutt, CA 93455. 9am-3pm. 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

   September 2021 

Technical Activities 
 
We have started up again! Come on 
by. .  
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
10am to noon to work 
on Model A projects.  
Bring you’re Model A by 
and we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage, 907 Van 
Ness, Torrance CA  
   (in the alley) 

2016-2020 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

The Harbor Area Club supporting the 
Wounded Warriors car show  
and fund raiser last week  

in Redondo Beach, CA 
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It’s a Crazy World 

 
 Just when we thought things would get better, another round of virus’ shows up. All we can do is be aware 

of our surroundings and try and avoid getting sick. 

 The Board met last week at Al’s Garage (no, we didn’t work on cars!) and made some progress on picnic 

preparations and planning of future events. It’s tough but we made some progress. A committee was formed to 

remind folks of upcoming events. We are also working on finalizing plans at Blue Water Grill for our banquet  

January 27th, 2022. 

 We are still checking on the availability of our regular meeting place in Torrance. More to come 

 Next Board meeting is at Al’s Garage 0n Sept 25th at 9:30AM. 

 Check out the clubs website. Dr. Steve has been working on it.   

   https://harborareamodelaclub.com/newsletter 

    Wayne Sterling 

Wayne’s Words of Wisdom 

A Note from our  

President 

Wayne Sterling 

 Cover of first Harbor Light, Sept 1961 

https://harborareamodelaclub.com/newsletter
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September Birthdays September  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner By Dick Wyckoff 

  

 

 Another Model A on the road again! 

 
 Members of the Migliazzo family have been members of the Harbor 

Club for many years. When Vince passed away several years ago, his Model As were passed to the family. 

The Victoria found a new home with grandson Patrick, but the late ’31 Coupe didn’t because it wouldn’t run.  

It just sat there until daughter Marlene said “We need to do something with the coupe”. Several attempts 

by the family members made no progress.  

 I got a phone call from Marlene and asked if I would look into it. (She knew me through my dad 

when my dad and Vince both working on clocks. Vince was a master clock maker.)  

 This kind of Model A challenge is what we all live for, bringing another Model A to life. They lived 

20 minutes away so I drove over in the Cabriolet and evaluated the situation. I found the usual things, mis-

adjusted points, dirty gas line, plugged filter, blown fuse, and (of course) a dead battery. I told them to 

get a new battery and install it Positive ground!  

 They did all that and I came back a week later. Before I tried to start it, I wanted to check the 

timing. You know the drill: Pull the timing pin, find the indent in timing gear, etc.  In checking this, I dis-

covered the rotor was off by one cylinder. It was located on #3, not #1.  I fixed that and said ‘Let’s give 

it a go”. The engine cranked over just fine and it fired up. It was a little rough for a short time but 

smoothed out quickly. A couple minor adjustments and it purred like a kitten. . . . It is the smoothest, qui-

etest running engine I think I have heard in a long time. 

 Marlene was nearby and heard it running. She was in tears. Her father’s car was running after all 

this time. A big hug from her made the whole effort worth while.  

 

   Dick 

PS: The engine number starts of with A44xxxxx. When was that produced? Anyone? 

5 Dennis Simpson 

6 Darlene Funk 

6 Jim Beardsley 

8 Bob Olsen 

8 Rob Hernandez 

11 Ursula Schmidt 

13 Ed Duenes 

14 Cliff LeFall 

17 Art Wagner 

5 Carla & Walt Hibbard 

11 Dale & Karen Barry 

15 Michael & Teri Larquier 

16 Rene & Anne Sandera 

17 Dick & Gwen Valot 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2021 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 
still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2021 Harbor phonebooks/
rosters are available  from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-
quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 
changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

A couple pictures from the El Segundo Car Show 
 Three Harbor members showed their cars at the (rain sprinkled) El Segundo car show last Saturday. 

Jerry Reine, Dick Wyckoff, and Jim and Elyse Beardsley represented the Harbor Club.  

 In spite of the sprinkles (they ended about 1PM), there was a great showing of custom and classic cars. 

My estimate is about 350 cars lined Main Street from 8am to 3pm. 

 

 

A beautiful 1914 Model T 

A wet Quail on 

Dick’s car. 
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HARBOR AREA MODEL ‘A’ CLUB MEETING NOTES 

August 2021 
 Due to the Corona virus situation, the August meeting was cancelled. 
We are hoping that the Torrance Rec Center meeting hall will re-open and we 
can start our meetings again. Folks are encouraged to follow the safety guide-
lines and keep in contact with other members . We are a family, you know. 

 The Club had a nice collection of Model A tools.  
Our tool custodian is Bobby De Crescenzo. Contact him if you have a need for a special tool. 

MODEL “A” RESTORER’S CLUB- HARBOR AREA 

LIABILITY RELEASE 

User assumes all risk of personal injury and damage to property in use of tools.  All tools to remain the property of 
HARBOR M.A.R.C., and will be returned in 5 (five) consecutive days from the time of check out and in good condition 
as user (member) will be responsible for damage to tools.  A $20.00 dollar per tool deposit is required and refunded 
when tools are returned in good condition. 

MEMBER_______________________________________________ DATE___________________ 

AMOUNT RECEIVED, CHECK OR CASH____________________________________________________ 

1. □ RATCHET NUT WRENCH 17. □VALVE GUIDE REMOVAL TOOL 
18.  2. □ FRAME SPREADER 18. □ GAS GAUGE REMOVAL TOOL 

 3. □ FRONT SPRING SPREADER 19. □ CLUTCH DISC ALIGN TOOL 
 4. □ REAR SPRING SPREADER 20. □ DISTRIBUTOR PULLER TOOL 

 
5. □ SPREADER WRENCH 21. □ JUDGING STANDARDS BOOK 

 
6. □ ENGINE LIFTING TOOL 22. □ STATIC WHEEL BALANCER 

 
7. □ REAR AXLE HOUSING SEAL DRIVER 23. □ CHAIN FALL HOIST 

 
8. □ PINION PULLER 24. □ ENGINE HOIST 

 
9. □ (2) PINION NUT WRENCHES 25. □ DISTRIBUTOR BUSHING REAMER  
10. □ SHIFT LEVER SPRING COMPRESSOR 26. □ LIGHT SWITCH SPIDER INSTALL TOOL 

 
11. □ STEERING WHEEL PULLER 27. □ ENGINE STUD REMOVAL KIT 

 
12. □ CAM NUT WRENCH 28. □ DISTRIBUTOR TIMING “Z” WRENCH 

 
13. □ REAR HUB PULLER 29. □ VOLTAGE TESTER 

 
14. □ KINGPIN REAMER 30. □ IGNITION SPARK TESTER 

 
15. □ BRAKE SHOE RIVETING TOOL 31. □ PILOT BEARING PULLER (2 PIECES) 

 
16. □ BRAKE PEDAL ADJ. TOOL 32. □ DOOR HINGE PULLER 

 
Note: Two new tools have been added to the club’s inventory: 

1. Engine block flushing block-off plates (Thanks to Rob Hernandez) 

2. Cylinder head removal tool (Thanks to Jim Runyon) 

____ TOTAL NUMBER OF TOOLS CHECKED OUT 

TOOLS RETURNED  DATE: _________________ CONDITION: __________________ 

DEPOSIT RETURNED  DATE: ________________ 
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Technical Talk 

1930 Ford Tudor Sedan  

Culver City Police Patrol Car 

Made to look as a "BARN FIND" with Patina. 

Has lots of up-grades and winnings at shows. 

Comes with show displays and dash plaques. 

Will need some maintenance, Asking $12,500. 

Call for info. on build sheet  

Steve N.  @ 310-837-3026  

Health forcing sale. Thanks !! 
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WHAT’S BETTER? 

 On the road again putting the pedal to the metal or yawning in your 

own backyard! 

 We have planned some fun times ahead, with exciting events over the next few months. The Harbor A’s are coordi-

nating these events and we would love it if you could join in! 

 SEPTEMBER 18TH – Our Club Picnic will be at Torrance Park, 2001 Santa Fe Avenue, Torrance.    

OUR CLUB IS BUYING US ALL LUNCH. (Members only, guest are welcome to participate in the picnic, but will need to pay 

$10 each if they want lunch.)   It is being catered by Joey’s BBQ.   

The menu options are:  

Pulled Pork, Tri Tip or Chicken Sandwich 

Select one side, the options are:  BBQ Baked Beans, Potato Salad or Creamy Coleslaw  

There is a salad option available if you prefer not to have the BBQ. Contact Weeg for information on this option.  She is 

shopping salads as we go to print.  

 Please get your confirmed order to Weeg Thompson by September 5th via telephone call or text, if you text please 

include your name.  (310) 346-6409 

 If you decide after this date to join us, all you need to do is bring your own lunch.   

 OCTOBER 24TH – Save the date!  Elaine’s little helpers are working on a fun surprise for this event!  

 NOVEMBER 7TH – Save the date for a trip to Old Town Music Hall in El Segundo to hear our own member, Mickey 

Fruchter, and his group perform.  It will be a day of driving our A’s or moderns; supporting a worthy cause; being entertained 

at a beautiful venue, that transports you back in time; and of course, we will break bread together. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 We would like to implement something new.  Elaine has suggested previously that we pass a sign-up sheet around (Like 

we do for refreshments) each month one member (or a group) will sign up to plan and execute a tour for that month.  It could 

be something you are interested in and could share it with the rest of us.  We are not only a car club, but also a social club.  

We miss seeing everyone.  We are not having meetings, due to COVID and the City of Torrance has not opened the facilities 

yet, we have formed a small group of helpers to reach out to all of you.  Please put on your thinking caps and see if there is 

any local event you would like to share with the other members of our club!  With everyone’s help we can make 2022 a fun and 

exciting new year!    Calls will be forthcoming, please offer to sign up to lead one of our monthly outings.   

Touring with Elaine 
By Elaine’s Little Helpers  

Parade the colors 

Wounded Warriors Car Show 
Thanks to Dennis  & Linda Simpson, the Harbor Club was well represented at the annual Wounded Warriors Car 

Show and fund raiser in Redondo Beach. Eight Model As showed up to support the project.  

Check out video on:  https://youtu.be/qDNycxLp428 

Harbor As lined up 
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MAFFI Newsletter 

  

     August 2021 
  
The Board of Trustees at MAFFI are more than excited about this year’s Model A Day, September 18th. We 

think that it will be the biggest and best yet! There will be a Swap Meet, rides around the museum in several 

different vehicles, a jazz band, seminars, special guest, Wayne Carini of Chasing Classic Cars and of course 

our beautiful museum with our first Responder Display.  

 

The seminars will be: 

       1st Responder Vehicles       Stan Johnson                 Friday         6-7 pm               4 Points Sheraton 

       1931 Bus History               Ken & Ron Ehrenhofer    Saturday     9:30-10:30 am    U-2 Bldg 

       Front End Rebuild              Larry Shepherd             Saturday     10:30-12 noon     U-2 Bldg 

       Fashion Seminar                Sherry Winkinhofer       Saturday     10:30-12 noon     Theatre 

       MAFFI Annual Meeting                                            Saturday     1:00-1:45 pm       Tent 

       Wayne Carini                                                            Saturday     2:00-3:15 pm      Tent 

       Woody Wagon                    Rob Gibby                       Saturday     3:30-4:15pm       U-2 Bldg 

 

As always, these are subject to change without advanced notice. 

  

We hope that you will stop and say hello to any of the MAFFI Board Members that you see.  We will be the 

ones in the Yellow Vests and wearing a smile. 

  

If you aren’t able to make it for Model A Day, remember 

that the Gilmore Museum complex is open 7 days a week. 

You are welcome ANY time! 

  

Marsha Quesnel, MAFFI Trustee 

clubcontact@maffi.org 

 

Behind the scenes of the Harbor As  
at the Wounded Warriors show. 

Under the hood of Dan Green’s  
‘30 Fordor Sedan 

mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
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Copied from the 1976 MARC National Meet program in Anaheim CA. Harbor Club was a sponsor. 



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.   All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

Great “A” Project! 
1931 Model A Woody 

Station Wagon project. 

 

Frame powder coated, 

lots of extra parts. All new wood, 

plus all of the old wood. $14,000. 

Located in Carson, CA. 

 Health forces sale. . . . 

 

Contact: Keith Tucker 

 310-508-2656 

Some Call it Yard Art! 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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WESTCO SMART HOMES 

 

 

25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Email: BeachAreaGarageDoor@verizon.net 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

Drain Marshall says: 
Ask about their 

Model A  
Lube, oil change 

Special 



From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2021 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Wayne Sterling      (310) 500-9933 
Email: WSterling@Sterling-Agency.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Tour Director: 
Elaine Pisu        (310) 793-1789 

Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  Open 

 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson    (310) 346-6409 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 292-1929 (c) 

E-mail: Janndick@earthlink.net 

September 2021 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 

Dick Wyckoff with his 

 1929 Pickup in 1962. 

He still has it! 


